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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

CODE OF ETHICS INVESTIGATION INITIATED 

Hanley, SK, (May 7, 2024) – The Town of Hanley’s Council has initiated a Code of Ethics investigation in 
response to six separate complaints. Town Council had the option to form a committee or hire a third- 
party investigator to review the complaints and complete the investigation. They chose to hire a third- 
party investigator. 

Bloom Centre for Municipal Education will complete the investigation, which will be a fair and impartial 
process that will take several weeks to complete. The process includes reviews, interviews, analysis, and 
summarization that will be compiled into a final report.  

Within Saskatchewan, all municipalities must have a Code of Ethics Bylaw (BYLAW NO.2/21), according 
to the Municipalities Act. The bylaw sets expectations for how council members should act while 
carrying out their responsibilities and establishes a review and investigation process when a complaint is 
received.  

More information will be released as the investigation is completed.  
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